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       Committed to Seeking Justice 
   Our program on June 4th was 
presented by Alexcia Cox, State 
Attorney for Florida’s 15th Judicial 
Circuit.  
   The State Attorney’s Office is 
responsible for representing the 
community in the prosecution of 
criminal charges, from simple traffic 
offenses to capital murder. Their 
mission is to secure justice, safeguard 
victims and serve the people.  
   Alexcia leads a team of 115 
prosecutors and 180 professional staff 
in five offices throughout Palm Beach 
County, including Delray Beach. 
    The prosecutors and staff have a 
solemn responsibility to all of the 

citizens of Palm Beach 
County that their 
rights will be upheld 
and that the law will 
be applied equally to 
all, regardless of their 
background or 
circumstances … They 
have to be committed not to getting 
convictions, but to seeking justice. 
   Cases include public safety, tackling 
violent crime - including repeat 
offenders, victim rights, elder crime, 
robbery, property deed fraud, animal 
cruelty, and more. 
   For more information, go to https://
sa15.org/ 

   Our speaker on June 
11th was Adam Hasner, 
President of Florida 
Atlantic University. 
   FAU has achieved the 
pinnacle of research 
excellence. In 2025, the 
Carnegie Classification of 
Institutions of Higher 

Education designated Florida Atlantic 
as R1: Very High Research Spending 
and Doctorate Production – the most 
prestigious research accolade in the 
country. 
   In the competitive landscape of 
higher education, the Carnegie 
Classification plays a pivotal role in 
determining a university’s standing. 
This distinction highlights Florida 
Atlantic’s commitment to excellence 
in research and education, creating a 
magnet to draw in world-class faculty, 
top-tier students, new funding 
sources and global collaboration. 
   Florida Atlantic is among the Top 50 
universities in the annual College 
Guide, with rankings based on social 
mobility, research, as well as 
community and national service. The 
“Best Bang for the Buck” rankings are 

exclusive to highlighting how well 
universities help non-wealthy 
students attain marketable degrees at 
affordable prices. 
    “By providing affordable access to 
a world-class education that leads to 
high earnings after graduation, 
Florida Atlantic is transforming lives 
and creating generational change,” 
said Adam Hasner. “Student success 
is a primary focus at Florida Atlantic 
and we are proud to be recognized as 
an Opportunity University by the 
Carnegie Classifications.”  
   In fact, FAU is one of only 21 
universities in the country that has 
both Research and Opportunity 
designations.  
   Spanning 110 miles of Southeast 
Florida's coast, FAU fosters a vibrant 
culture that encourages ingenuity and 
independence. Determination runs 
deep at Florida Atlantic, and students 
learn early that if 
they dream it - 
we've got the tools 
to help them 
achieve it. For more 
information, go to 
www.fau.edu. 

FAU is a Top-Tier Research University  

October 18, 2025 

https://k07255.site.kiwanis.org/
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   Upcoming Important Dates:                       
                                   
                                   

                                    Birthdays:                                 

                                     July 2 - Steve Rubin 
                  July 3 - Lynn Korp 

                                     July 12 - Ashley Glover 
                                     July 30 - Jill Arbetter 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                

                                                               Wedding Anniversaries:  
                               July 17 - Russ Mager & Beth Schultz                          
                         July 25 - Mark & Cary Scheinbaum 
                               July 25 - Dave & Bernice Randolph 
                               July 28 - Tom & Lucie Carney 
                                    

                                                      Membership Anniversaries: 
                              July 17 - Barry Frette 
                                  July 21 - Danielle Garcia 
                                  July 26 - Lynn Korp 
                                  July 27 - Dupree Jackson, Jr. 
                                  July 31 - Tom Carney 
  

June 4th Meeting:  Pam Davidson did the collecting honors today 
and was happy to see our golf tournament coordinator Linda Brown-
Doriot. Jay Alperin is going on a two week trip.  Andie DeVoe was 
happy to mark her first green turtle nest of the season. Ronnie 
Dunayer is happy for Coco Gauff winning at the French Open. Barry 
Frette was happy for the golf lesson he had with Ronnie. Gina Sablo 
had a great time seeing the family on the west coast. Joel Davidson 
enjoyed his trip to Chicago for his granddaughter’s HS graduation. Bob 
Hayes put in for the Detroit Tigers and Panthers. Scott Youngberg 
was happy that FSU & UM baseball teams made it to the super 
regionals. Mark Scheinbaum had good words for Reeve Bright at a 
food distribution event in Lake Worth. Yes, Reeve is happy to be vertical 
and Dave Randolph is happy to be above ground. Terrence Moore is 
happy to be back from his trip. Everyone else put in for birthdays and 
being Happy. 

June 11th Meeting:  We were happy to see our guests this morning, 
an interclub from the Boca Raton Kiwanis Club and new Interim-Chief of 
Police, Darrell Hunter. A lot of members put in for that. We also had 
many happy dollars for Delray’s own Coco Gauff for winning the French 
Open. Scott Youngberg, Joel Davidson, Rich Pollack, Steve Rubin, 
the Bob’s-Barcinski & Hayes, and Peggy Kelleher put in for the 
Panther’s winning in the Stanley Cup Finals - 2 to go! Peggy is going to 
Buffalo. Rich has a dove fertilizing his plants. Barry Frette enjoyed his 
2nd golf lesson from Ronnie Dunayer. Larry Schroeder put in for his 
50th wedding anniversary. Andie DeVoe is going to Destin for a break. 
Mykal Banta is happy for the Tigers winning. Pam Davidson is happy 
to help the folks at Vita Nova. Reeve Bright’s seal team member 
grandson had a new baby delivered. 

June 18th Meeting:  Everyone was happy for the Fla Panthers winning 
the Stanley Cup. Bob Hayes and Mykal Banta also like the Tigers 
winning. Bob Barcinski likes the Cubs. Rich Pollack and Ezra Krieg 
did another 5k (actually 4.5k). Ezra also put in for Marsha’s birthday. 
Diane Colonna’s son got a full-time job. Peggy Kelleher had a great 
time in Buffalo. Carlene Laseter was able to clean out her garage. 
Ronnie Dunayer is looking forward to Happy Hour tomorrow. Dave 
Randolph has new teeth and Barry Frette is happy Delray Beach 
awarded “Best Beach”. 

June 25th Meeting:  Andie DeVoe returned from Destin and hosted a 
Turtle Rescue mission, saving 5 leatherbacks. Also attending were Ezra 
Krieg & Rich Pollack. Andie also had fun washing an elephant while in 
Destin. Ronnie Dunayer was happy for WPTV at the Arts Garage. 
Carlene Laseter is going to Tampa. Pam & Joel Davidson attended 
the 100th Anniversary of the Hollywood Kiwanis Club. Jay Alperin & 
Mykal Banta returned from a trip to Ireland. Bob Barcinski thanked 
Peggy Kelleher and Ronnie for organizing Happy Hour last week. 
Everyone else was “Just Happy”. 

  $ $ $  Happy Dollars  $ $ $     Other Doings. . . . . . 
  Hail! President, Pro-Tem 
         of the Month! 
 

                  ***** June ***** 

 

 

 

 

 

 

               
                Regina Sablo 
       Here are the upcoming scheduled PPOTM’s: 

                   July -  Doug Martin 

               August - Terrence Moore 

          September - Steve Rubin 

                      Thank You!       

  The 5k “Wunder-Kin” Ezra Krieg & Rich 
Pollack completed another walk. Here’s a 
picture:  
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           Good Luck Annie!  
   Our speaker on June 
18th was Annie McGrath, 
the 2025 Miss South 
Florida Fair. The duties of 
Miss South Florida Fair 
typically include 
representing the fair and 
its associated events 
throughout the year, 
participating in 
community service 
initiatives, and promoting 
the fair's mission. She will 
also serve as an ambassador for the South Florida Fair 
| West Palm Beach during her reign. The role also 
involves ongoing preparation for the Miss Florida 
competition, a preliminary to Miss America.  
   Annie is an eighth grade teacher and supports non-
profits like Glimmer of Hope that gives support to 
families facing childhood cancer. Annie will compete in 
the Miss Florida competition in Orlando. Good Luck 
Annie! 

        Helping Leaders  
   That Build Tomorrow 
   Our program on June 25th was 
presented by Jeff Perlman, CEO of the Carl 
Angus DeSantis Foundation.  
   Inspired by the innovative spirit and 
generous heart of entrepreneur and 
humanitarian Carl Angus DeSantis, this 
Foundation was established to honor his legacy while 
providing game-changing support for nonprofits and 
individuals whose initiatives model DeSantis’s guiding 
principles. Here are their areas of focus: 
   Civic Innovation: The Foundation will invest in unique 
projects that add beauty and vitality to our local 
communities. They also invest in innovative civic 
programs that improve our community. Examples 
include, but are not limited to, unique crime prevention 
strategies, after school tutoring, affordable housing 
initiatives, college preparation, job creation, 
beautification efforts and economic development.  
   Faith-Based Giving: The Foundation’s passion is to 
help others by providing generous support of programs 
designed to alleviate human suffering. The CADF prefers 
to support agencies that assist people who have fallen 
on hard times, have special needs or need additional 
training and education to improve their lives.  
   Health& Nutrition: To honor Mr. DeSantis’ lifelong 
fascination with health and nutrition, the Foundation 
supports programs and organizations that devise 
strategies for improving human health.  
   Leadership and Entrepreneurship: These are the two 
things that transform communities. It’s the visionaries, 
creators and risk takers who move our world forward 
and build better tomorrows for all of us. The Foundation 
honors our founder’s track record of leadership and 
entrepreneurship by supporting programs and initiatives 
that nurture, train, and grow the next generation of 
game changers. 
   Overall, their mission is to champion people of action 
who are a transformative force for good in this world. 
There is a 4-Step process to receive a grant. Go to 
https://carldesantis.org for more information. 

 

Three Kinds of Sex... 
  
1.  PENSION SEX 
Two men were talking. "So, how's your sex life?" 
"Oh, nothing special. I'm having Pension sex." 
"Pension sex?" "Yeah, you know; I get a little each 
month, but not enough to live on!" 
 
2.  LOUD SEX 
A wife went in to see a therapist and said, 
"I've got a big problem, doctor.  Every time we're in 
bed and my husband climaxes, he lets out this ear 
splitting yell." "My dear," the shrink said, "that's 
completely natural." "I don't see what the problem is." 
"The problem is," she complained, "it wakes me up!"   
 
3.  QUIET SEX 
Tired of a listless sex life, the man came right out and 
asked his wife during a recent lovemaking session, 
"How come you never tell me when you have an 
orgasm?" She glanced at him and replied, "You're 
never home!"   
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Think you know words? 

Build your vocabulary with these  
words and learn the meaning: 
   

Example Sentences: 
 
1. “Please open the windows in the back room, because 
it’s starting to smell fusty.” 
2. “The substitute teacher has a fusty reputation, but I 
found him pretty funny.” 
3. “All of the clothing items from the estate sale had a 
fusty aroma.” 

Fusty  (fəstē) 

   Adjective, English, late 15th century  

1. Smelling stale, damp, or stuffy. 

2. Old-fashioned in attitude or style. 

Board Meeting Notes 
   Our club’s recent Board Meeting took 
place via Zoom on May 5th. Here are the 
notes: 
I. Board Attendance:  President Dave Freeburn, 
Secretary Jay Alperin, Treasurer Bill Morse. 
Directors:  Kelleher, Davidson, Pam; Krieg, 
Davidson, Joel; Sablo, Devoe, Laseter 

II. Foundation Attendance :  President Freeburn, Vice-President 
Pollack; Secretary Alperin; Treasurer Morse, Directors: Colonna, 
Youngberg, PDavidson. 
III.  Secretary’s Report:  Minutes of  May 5, 2025 Kiwanis board 
meeting. Motion to approve  made by Jay Alperin. Seconded by Peggy 
Kelleher. Approved unanimously 
IV. Financial Report: Bill Morse reported that there is $11,298 in the 
Foundation account, and approximately $15,000 in the Club account. 
Motion to accept the Financial Report. Motion made by Jay Alperin. 
Seconded by Peggy Kelleher. Approved unanimously. 
V.  Old Business: 
   A. Story Trail Committee Update. Joel Davidson reported that the 
Story Trail Committee submitted four (4) book titles to the City and all 
were approved.  Copyrights will not be an issue.  The Committee’s 
next meeting will be at Barwick Park on Monday June 16th at 9 a.m. 
   B.  Food Drive Recap and alternative food drive initiatives. Rich 
Pollack informed the Board that 310 food items had been collected 
from the members. David Freeburn asked if the club should continue 
the food drive, perhaps with a different organization.  Ezra Krieg 
remarked that if that was the direction taken we should look at 
working with several different organizations and maybe do it 
periodically. Pam Davidson felt that when you have an ongoing 
donation drive people get burned out and the impact is diluted.  The 
consensus was not to have an ongoing drive at this time. Rich also 
reported on the Cathy Shore (Vietnam veteran nurse) presentation – 
43 people attended.   
   C. Pancakes, Pints and Pigskins. Peggy Kelleher has confirmed the 
November 16th date with Finnegan’s.  The event will be similar to the 
previous one, we will need sponsors, auction items and raffle items. 
We expect a larger turnout due to the popularity of the last event. 
   D. Happy Hour. Fifteen (15) people attended the most recent happy 
hour at Tim Finnegan’s. The consensus was to have another one there 
in July. 
   E. Alternate meeting location options during golf course 
construction. The City is planning to make renovations to the golf club 
– they hope to start in November or December.  Kiwanis will not be 
able to meet there while construction is underway.  Jay Alperin asked 
board members to come up with ideas for alternate meeting sites.   
   F. Fundraising Committee. The committee has not met yet. 

  G. Kiwanis Presidential Scholarships. Scott Youngberg stated that 
there were four scholarship recipients so far-- two from each high 
school (Atlantic and American Heritage), with the possibility of 
awarding two more.  The question was raised if Atlantic High had paid 
their Florida Key Club dues – that detail will have to be confirmed.  
Dave Freeburn volunteered to be a liaison with the schools for the Key 
Club program.   Joel Davidson asked if there would be an awards 
presentation.  Scott responded that club members used to present the 
awards to the students in person but that hasn’t occurred lately.  A 
Key Club chairman is needed to re-energize communications with the 
schools and students. 
   H. Golf Tournament. Scott reported that the event is progressing, 
and organizer Linda Brown would give an update at Wednesday’s club 
meeting. 
   I. Kiwanis Shirt Order. Scott said that the order had been placed but 
there is a backlog of shirts and delivery was delayed. 
   J. Interclub meeting with Boca Kiwanis Club. Members of the Boca 
club have been invited to attend our Wednesday club meeting (June 
11).  FAU President Adam Hasner will be the speaker. 
   K. Budget/Calendar of Events. Jay said that he and Bill Morse are 
hoping to have a budget completed by September, along with the 
calendar of events. 
VI.  New Business: 
   A. Education Breakfast . Rich Pollack stated that it will cost $450.00 
to sponsor the event, which will secure a table for ten (10). He 
thought we might be able to get two tables. The event is August 28th 
at the city’s golf club.  As proposed the Kiwanis Club would contribute 
$25.00 per person and attendees would contribute $20.00 each. 
Motion to approve sponsorship of Education Breakfast . Motion made 
by Rich Pollock. Seconded by Bill Morse. Approved  unanimously 
   B.  Kiwanis Club Foundation Mission Moment. David asked if we were 
interested in submitting one of our activities to be highlighted in this 
initiative.  Pam said that it would have to be a major program, and 
right now our club doesn’t have anything like that. 
   C.  District Convention  August 8 - 10. So far District 1 has only 
three attendees registered, it would be nice to have more of our 
members in attendance. 
   D. Delray in White. This event will be held August 1st.  Kiwanis 
bought a table last year—unfortunately the weather was bad.   Peggy 
suggested that we discuss it at next month’s meeting. 
   E. Key Club Breakfast. Ezra said the plan is to invite the Key Club 
members to one of our club’s August meetings.  The Key Club 
chairman will have to set it up and promote it with the schools.  
VII.  Other: 
   Pam would like to schedule a meeting on awareness of youth 
protection.  Scott received a nice letter from the library about the 
club’s participation in their Trivia Night event. 
 
Next meeting:  July 7 .   
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     Membership 
                  Carlene Laseter - Chairperson   

 
 

        
     

                                  Kiwanis  
     Changes Lives 
 

MAKE AN IMPACT 

Ready to help children and families in your community? 
Ready to change the world? Kiwanis is ready for you! 
Altogether, more than 7,000 Kiwanis clubs make 
Kiwanians a powerful force for serving children and 
changing lives. Each club is an independent entity, with 
its own traditions and priorities. 

WHO JOINS KIWANIS 

Kiwanis club members believe in service. They care 
about children. They're interested in the community 
around them because the community matters to them.  

They're people like you. Friends. Neighbors. Volunteers 
who want to make a difference. And they love to see 
the difference they make when they work together. 

BENEFITS OF JOINING 

Study after study shows that volunteering with an 
organization like Kiwanis does more than make people 
feel good. Volunteering enhances social networks, 
improves mental health and contributes to higher levels 
of happiness, self-esteem, self-worth and life 
satisfaction. 

Volunteers develop life skills and leadership abilities that 
can lead to employment opportunities. 

KIDS NEED KIWANIS 

Kiwanis is the safety net that creates opportunities for 
children to be curious, safe and healthy regardless of 
the community in which they live.  

Kiwanis is a positive influence in locations worldwide 
with a dream that all children will wake up in 
communities that believe in them, nurture them and 
provide the support they need to thrive. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

      Remember, This is The Formula:    
 
Love being a  Kiwanian. Love your club.    
          Share it with others. Live it.    

   

 

 

   Why Do We Say “Bless You”    
     When Someone Sneezes?    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     Sternutation, the medical term for sneezing, is a 
sudden, forceful, involuntary burst of air through the 
nose and mouth. It can be triggered by irritants in the 
nose or throat, environmental allergies, or viral upper 
respiratory infections. Some people even experience 
photic sneezing, which is sneezing in response to 
bright light, such as sunlight. The condition is formally 
known as autosomal dominant compelling helio 
ophthalmic outburst syndrome. That’s right, ACHOO 
syndrome. 

   Regardless of the reason for a sneeze, the polite 
response is commonly “bless you” or “God bless you.” 
Unlike with other bodily functions, particularly the 
closely associated cough, it is considered poor 
manners to let a sneeze go unanswered. Saying “bless 
you” is such an expected social custom that not saying 
it can lead to an awkward and uncomfortable silence, 
which might explain why a singular sneeze can garner 
several blessings from people nearby. The question is, 
why exactly is the phrase “bless you” the standard 
response to a sneeze? 
 
   A Prayer To Protect the Soul 
   For most of history, and before the advent of 
modern medicine in the late 19th century, life could 
be brutally brief. Globally, the average life expectancy 
of a newborn in 1900 was just 32 years. By 2021, the 
number had more than doubled to 71 years. Death 
took many forms, but infectious diseases, including 
bubonic plague and influenza, could wipe out entire 
communities in a matter of months. So any outward 
sign of illness, such as sneezing, was reason for 
concern — and in turn, prayer. 
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     Calendar Of Events  
  
 
 

August 8-10 ....  Florida District  
                Convention, PGA Resort, 
             Palm Beach Gardens, Fl. 

August 26 ...... Education Breakfast 
                         Delray Golf Club 
 
October 18 .... Kiwanis “Swing for Kids” 
                     Golf Tournament - Indian Spring CC 
                               1pm-5pm 

November 16 .. Pancakes, Pints & Pigskins 
                         Tim Finnegan’s Irish Pub, 9:30 am 
                      Miami Dolphins vs Wash Commanders 

       

  

 

   
     Upcoming Meeting Programs   
 
These are the scheduled Programs for our meetings at 
the Delray Golf Club (Subject to change): 
 
  7/2   Circles  
 7/9   Community Greening 
7/16  Palm Beach Sports Commission 
7/23  Children's Home Society 
7/30  The Hub 

 8/6   Legal Aid (will need host for this meeting) 
8/13  Surprise! (will need host for this meeting) 
8/20  Bright Minds Processing 
8/27  Awesome Greyhound Adoptions 

 9/3   Eat Better Live Better 
9/10  Need Speaker 
9/17  Erica Whitfield, School Board Member 
9/24  (Tentative) Brain Matters Research 

  10/1  NEED SPEAKER 
  10/8  Kiwanis Youth Training by Professor Pam 
   
   Always looking for speakers if anyone has 
suggestions....  
 

      Please contact Ezra Krieg at  
         954-260-8838 if you have  
      a program idea for our meetings.  

       PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENT         

  

          

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

   It's important to know the signs of a Medicare scam so you can 
protect yourself. To get your personal information, like your 
Medicare number, scammers may call, text and email saying 
things like: 
        "You need to activate or renew your Medicare card." 
           "We'd like to send you a free genetic testing kit." 
           "Medicare has authorized us to send you a free 
                         (knee, back or elbow) brace." 
          “You qualify for a refund on your Medicare costs." 
 
   Remember, never give your Medicare card or number to 
anyone except your doctor or people you know should have it. 

   Keep in mind: Caller IDs and email addresses can be faked, so 
if you're not sure who's calling, call Medicare at 1-800-
MEDICARE (1-800-633-4227). And remember, Medicare will 
never contact you unless you've contacted us first. 
 
   To help spot and prevent Medicare fraud and abuse: 
   Compare the dates and services on your calendar with the 
Medicare statements you get to make sure you got each service 
listed and that all the details are correct. 
   Protect your personal information and become familiar with how 
Medicare uses it. 
   Know what a Medicare health or drug plan can and can't do 
before you join. If you join a Medicare health or drug plan, the plan 
will let you know how it will use your personal information. 
 
Learn more about Medicare and recent scams. Go to 
www.medicare.gov. 

As I've grown older, I've learned that 
pleasing everyone is impossible, but pissing 
everyone off is a piece of cake! 
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   50/50 Winners:  
  Here are the holders of      
    the “Winning Tickets”    
         for last month:  

 
    

 

            June 4 - Regina Sablo 

    June 11 - Ezra Krieg 

    June 18 - Diane Colonna 

    June 25 - Ezra (Mr. Two Timer) Krieg 

       

 HUMAN AND  
 SPIRITUAL VALUES 
 (One of the six Objects of Kiwanis)  

“The road less traveled is sometimes 
fraught with barricades, bumps, and 
uncharted terrain. But it is on that 
road where your character is truly 
tested.”                 – Katie Couric  

 

 
   

Zentangles Are a Fun and    

Creative Way to Destress 

   Doodling is a great way to relax and destress 
for a few minutes, and Zentangles take doodling 
to the next level. They are fun and easy to learn. 
You can create some fantastic little pieces with 
just a few techniques.  

   Zentangles are made 
from smaller patterns 
pieces together. The 
designs can be as 
simple as little circles, 
lines, and curves. 
Together, they can 
make a whole picture! 
You can add shading 
and contrast to 
accentuate your 
design. The idea behind Zentable is to 
decompress and relax while creating an 
excellent, unique layout.  

Tip adapted from Zentangle
9      

 1. Fact or Crap - The 
hardest bone in the human 
body is the jawbone. 

2. Fact or Crap - Men are 
born better smellers than 
women. 

3. Fact or Crap - On any 
given day, sexual 

intercourse takes place 120 million times on 
earth.  

4. Fact or Crap - The lion that roars in the 
MGM logo is named stewart.  

5. Fact or Crap - Sneezes regularly exceed 
100 mph.  

6. Fact or Crap - The human heart creates 
enough pressure to squirt blood 5 feet.  

7. Fact or Crap - It cost more to film the 
Titanic then to build it?  

             (Answers on Page 10) 

   
   A Lawyer and the Pope died at the same 
time, both went to heaven. They were met at 
the Pearly Gate by St. Peter who conducted 
them to their rooms. The Pope's room was 
spartan with bare floor, army cot for a bed, 
and a single bulb for light. They came to the 
Lawyer's room. It was huge with wall to wall 
carpeting, king sized water bed, indirect 
lighting, color TV, stereo, Jacuzzi and fully 
stocked bar. The Lawyer said, "There must be 
a mistake. This must be the Pope's room!" St 
Peter said, "There's no mistake. This is your 
room. We have lots of Pope's, but you're our 
very first Lawyer!" 

   Why is it that if you give a child an 
encyclopedia, lawyer is always the third 
thing they look up? 

   Because the first thing a child looks 
up is dog. The second is snake. And 
under snake, the encyclopedia says See 
Lawyer. 

http://us.fotolia.com/id/10753832
http://us.fotolia.com/id/6481969
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Please Note:  Even though the event is 16 weeks 
away, we need to continue signing up Sponsors, 
Golfers and get Raffle Prizes.  

         We Need Everyone’s Help!  
To date, We have 5 hole sponsors and 6 teams 
signed up.  We need at least 18 sponsors & 14 
teams. For more information and If you are playing, 
sponsoring or both, You can register now on-line by 
going to:  

  http://www.kiwanis-swingforkids.com/ 

 We can accept credit cards on our website, so  
please keep that in mind. 
   It will be a FUN event and will ultimately benefit 
the children and other projects in our area. 

http://www.kiwanis-swingforkids.com/
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Krieg’s Korner  
As a regular feature of our weekly meetings,  
Ezra Krieg brings us up to date with what 
happened on  “This Date in History” 
Here are a few interesting items from the past  
month:  

June 4:  
1812, the U.S. House of Representatives passed its first war declaration, 
approving by a vote of 79-49 a declaration of war against Britain. 
1919, Congress approved the 19th Amendment to the U.S. Constitution, which 
said that the right of Americans to vote “shall not be denied or abridged by the 
United States or by any State on account of sex.” (The amendment was then sent 
to the states for ratification.) 
1940, during World War II, the Allied military completed the evacuation of more 
than 338,000 troops from Dunkirk, France. 
1940, British Prime Minister Winston Churchill declared in a speech to the House 
of Commons: “We shall fight on the beaches, we shall fight on the landing 
grounds, we shall fight in the fields and in the streets, we shall fight in the hills; 
we shall never surrender.” 
1942, the World War II naval Battle of Midway began, which resulted in a 
decisive American victory against Japan and marked a turning point in the war in 
the Pacific. 
1990, Dr. Jack Kevorkian carried out his first publicly assisted suicide, helping 
Janet Adkins, a 54-year-old Alzheimer’s patient from Portland, Oregon, end her 
life in Oakland County, Michigan. 
1998, a federal judge sentenced Terry Nichols to life in prison without parole for 
his role in the 1995 bombing of the Alfred P. Murrah Federal Building in Oklahoma 
City, which killed 168 people. 
 Birthdays:  
 Actor Bruce Dern is 89.  
 Golf Hall of Famer Sandra Haynie is 82.  
 Singer-actor Michelle Phillips is 81.  
 Actor Keith David is 69.  
 Opera singer Cecilia Bartoli is 59.  
 Actor Noah Wyle is 54. 
 Actor Angelina Jolie is 50.  

June 11:  
1776, the Second Continental Congress appointed the Committee of Five 
(composed of John Adams, Benjamin Franklin, Thomas Jefferson, Robert 
Livingston and Roger Sherman) to draft a declaration of independence from Great 
Britain, to be completed in the subsequent 17 days. 
1955, in motor racing’s worst disaster, more than 80 people were killed during 
the 24 Hours of Le Mans in France when two cars collided and crashed into 
spectators. 
1962, Frank Morris, Clarence Anglin and John Anglin, prisoners at Alcatraz 
Federal Penitentiary in San Francisco Bay, staged an escape, leaving the island 
on a makeshift raft; they were never found or heard from again. 
1963, the University of Alabama was desegregated as Vivian Malone and James 
Hood became the first two Black students allowed to enroll in classes. 
1987, Margaret Thatcher became the first British prime minister in over 160 
years to win a third consecutive term of office as her Conservative Party held 
onto a reduced majority in Parliament. 
2009, with swine flu reported in more than 70 nations, the World Health 
Organization declared the first global flu pandemic in 41 years. 
  
 
 
 
 

 Birthdays:  
 International Motorsports Hall of Famer Jackie Stewart is 86.  
 Actor Adrienne Barbeau is 80.  
 Rock musician Frank Beard (ZZ Top) is 76. 
 Singer Graham Russell (Air Supply) is 75.  
 Football Hall of Famer Joe Montana is 69.  
 Actor Hugh Laurie is 66.  
 TV personality and current Medicare Administrator Mehmet Oz is 65.  
 Actor Peter Dinklage is 56 
 Actor Shia LaBeouf is 39.  

June 18:  
1812, the War of 1812 began as the United States Congress approved, and 
President James Madison signed, a declaration of war against Britain. 
1815, Napoleon Bonaparte was defeated in the Battle of Waterloo as British and 
Prussian troops defeated the French Imperial Army in Belgium. 
1979, President Jimmy Carter and Soviet President Leonid Brezhnev signed the 
SALT II strategic arms limitation treaty in Vienna. 
1983, astronaut Sally Ride became America’s first woman in space as she and 
four other NASA astronauts blasted off aboard the space shuttle Challenger on a 
six-day mission. 
2018, President Donald Trump announced he was directing the Pentagon to 
create the Space Force as an independent branch of the United States armed 
forces. 
2023, the submersible vessel Titan, on an expedition of view the wreckage of the 
Titanic in the North Atlantic Ocean, imploded, killing all five people aboard. 
 Birthdays:  
 Musician Paul McCartney is 83.  
 Actor Carol Kane is 73.  
 Football Hall of Famer Bruce Smith is 62.  
 Country musician Blake Shelton is 49.  
 Football Hall of Famer Antonio Gates is 45. 

June 25:  
1876, the Battle of the Little Bighorn, also known as Custer’s Last Stand, began 
in southeastern Montana Territory. As many as 100 Native Americans were killed 
in the battle, as were 268 people attached to the 7th Cavalry Regiment, including 
George Armstrong Custer and Mark Kellogg, the first Associated Press reporter to 
die in the line of duty. 
1938, the Fair Labor Standards Act of 1938, which set a minimum wage, 
guaranteed overtime pay and banned “oppressive child labor,” was signed into 
law by President Franklin D. Roosevelt. 
1947, “The Diary of a Young Girl,” the personal journal of Anne Frank, a German-
born Jewish girl hiding with her family from the Nazis in Amsterdam during World 
War II, was first published. 
1950, war broke out in Korea as forces from the communist North invaded the 
South. The conflict would last for over three years and would be responsible for 
an estimated 4 million deaths, an estimated 3 million of whom were civilians. 
1973, former White House Counsel John Dean began testifying before the Senate 
Watergate Committee, implicating top administration officials, including President 
Richard Nixon as well as himself, in the Watergate scandal and cover-up. 
2021, former Minneapolis police Officer Derek Chauvin was sentenced to 22 1/2 
years in prison for the murder of George Floyd, whose death led to the biggest 
outcry against racial injustice in the U.S. in generations. 
 Birthdays: 
 Actor June Lockhart is 100.  
 Actor-comedian Jimmie Walker is 78.  
 Musician Tim Finn is 73. 
 Actor-writer-comedian Ricky Gervais is 64.  

 
AND…..”If you’re sitting in a bar this afternoon, like Jay and his friends 
will be doing and Singer Carly Simon joins us, we hope that you will 
buy her a “You’re So Vain” drink, as she is 82 years old today.    
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       This Month’s  
  Sudoku Puzzle….   

 A sudoku puzzle is a grid of 9 by 9 
squares that has been divided into 9 
smaller regions of 3 by 3 squares. The 
goal is to write the numbers 1 through 9 
in the squares so: 

• Each horizontal row has every 
number only once. 

• Each vertical column has every number only once. 

• Each 3 by 3  region has every number only once. 

   Difficulty– Very Hard. Be sure to use a pencil!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                         
    
                      
         
                     (Answers on Page 11) 

     

   Visit our Website: 
  

 delraybeachkiwanis.org 

 

   
  

 

       Answers..........   

 

1. Fact: The jawbone is the 
hardest, probably from all the 
talking. 

2. Crap: Women are born better 
smellers and remain better over 
life. 

3. Fact: That’s alot of "Doing It!" 
going on. 

4. Crap: His name is Volney. 

5. Fact:  That's faster then my truck can go! 

6. Crap: It can actual squirt more then 30 feet. 

7. Fact: It cost 7 million dollars to build the Titanic and 
200 million to make a film about it. 

   

                 

      If you have something for the newsletter,   
please send it to  Scott Youngberg  via E-mail:    

  esysy@att.net  ——Thank you                                                                  

Youth Protection Policies in Practice 
https://vimeo.com/863372175 

 --  The children had all been photographed, and the 
teacher was trying to persuade them each to buy a 
copy of the group picture. 'Just think how nice it will be 
to look at it when you are all grown up and say, 
'There's Jennifer, she's a lawyer,' or 'That's Michael, 
He's a doctor.' 
   A small voice at the back of the room rang out, 'And 
there's the teacher, she's dead.' 

 --  Therapist: “What are things that bother you?” Child: 
“Weird people. That means people without boundaries. 
Oh, and hillbillies.” 

 --  “Did you know that mango tastes like cat tongue?” 

 -- “Never discuss an alligator’s weight.”  

  Life is like a helicopter.  
I don't know how to operate a helicopter either. 

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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The Delray Beach Kiwanis Club was  
Chartered in 1973 as the Kiwanis Club of 
Delray Beach-Sunrise and is operating in 
Division 21 of the Florida District.  
Club Mailing Address: PO Box 7083, Delray Beach, Fl.33482 
       
       2024-2025 Kiwanis Int’l  President: 
                     Lee Kuan Yong 
                  Kuala Lumpur, Malasia 
 

        2024-2025  Florida Kiwanis Governor: 

                     Jeremy Riehl 
                     407-275-0747  
            

        2024-2025  Division 21 Lt. Governor: 
                   Pam Davidson 
          Email: g8rmomof2@gmail.com 

             Other Division 21 Clubs:   

 

        Boca Raton-1st & 3rd Thursdays, 5 p.m. 
       Boca Raton Community Center Annex  
       260 Crawford Blvd, Boca Raton  
  
   West Boca Raton- 1st Friday. 1 pm. 
        Glades Road Branch Library 
        20701 95th Ave S, Boca Raton  
 
   Boynton Beach - 1st & 3rd Tuesdays, 8 am 
                              2nd & 4th Tuesdays , 12 noon 
        Crackerbarrel, 1475 SW 8th St, Boynton Beach  
 
   Hypoluxo-Lantana - Tuesdays, 7:00 a.m. 
        Maddock Park, 1200 West Drew Street, Lantana 
  
    
         Florida Kiwanis Foundation:   
 

         2024-2025  President:  James Wylie 
               Email: fjameswylie@gmail.com 
  
         Div. 21 Trustee:  Joel Davidson 
            E-mail: jid310@gmail.com 

          Sudoku Puzzle….Answers 

KIWANIS DISTRICT CONVENTION 
2025 

Is In Our Own Backyard! 

   The 2025 Florida Kiwanis District Convention will be held at 
PGA National Resort and Spa in Palm Beach Gardens, FL from 
Thursday, August 7, 2025 through Sunday, August 10, 2025.  
 
The purpose of the District Convention is: to elect officers for 
the 2025-2026 administrative year, consider amendments to 
the Bylaws, adopt resolutions, provide education and training, 
and to conduct any other business as may properly come before 
the delegate body.  

Standard Best Value Registration is $300.00 per person 
and includes the general sessions, Friday and Saturday 

luncheons, Saturday night banquet and the Sunday breakfast 
buffet. You may add additional a la carte meals for a guest to 
this package. Registration will increase to $325 on July 1st at 
12:00 midnight EST through July 15th based on availability. 

Late Registration may be available after July 15th  
while supplies last. 

 
Registration Only is $175. It does not include any general 
sessions or meals, but you may add a la carte meals if you 

choose this option. 
 

Come and support our own  
David Freeburn’s    

installation as  
Division 21 Lt. Governor. 
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        From Our Photographer’s    
        Camera…… 
 
   Our Trusty photographer and a helper or two   
    giving us some great memories from recent  
    meetings and events.  ENJOY! 

July “Zoom” 
Board Meeting  January 6 “Zoom” 

Board Meeting 

March 3rd Zoom 
Board Meeting 

April 7th 
“Zoom” Board 

Meeting 

Yazmin Salguero 
Spring 2025 Award 

Winner 


